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Editor: Pinky Lee   dwlanews@icloud.com

This Newsletter is for personal enjoyment only.  Articles do not reflect the 
beliefs of any one person.  The content of the Anglerette Gazette and it’s web 
site, www.danawharfladyanglers.com, is provided for information purposes 
only. No claim is made as to the accuracy or authenticity of the content 
of the newsletter or website. The information on the newsletters and the 
website is provided on the basis that all persons accessing the site undertake 
responsibility for assessing the relevance and accuracy of its content. No 
responsibility is taken for any information or services which may appear. 

Prez Sez                                                        
Agnes - roshanaee@cox.net 
Hello Lady Anglers,

It’s been on my mind, so just a 
quick note:  The California fires 
are/were so bad this year, and 
so sad…I know a few of you
ladies are very close to some 
of the fires we’ve had, I keep thinking about everyone 
and hope all are safe and well out of danger by now.  I 
also hope everyone is faring well during this heat wave!  
It’s even been hot on the water these last 2 months!  
Hydrate, hydrate, hydrate and sunscreen, sunscreen 
sunscreen!!!

We are now half way through our fishing season and 
charters, 9 down and 4 more to look forward to!  The 
participation from the club has been terrific!  Susan 
has been working hard getting each charter filled with 
the club members and filling in the opening spots with 
our “wait list” of men and friends.  I want to send a big 
thank you to Susan Sosa for all her hard work with the 
charters and to Sandy Estep for arranging the wonderful 
and successful themed charters.  (The Hawaiian, the 
Mexican, the Daiwa and the Shimano trips, they were 
all such great fun!)  For those of you who have not had 
a chance to fish this year, there is still time and room 
on most of the 4 remaining trips, come jump on board 
and get those lines wet!  (Susan cover’s more info on the 
upcoming charters in this newsletter).

Please read through each section of this newsletter as 
many of them contain changes, important reminders, 
and updates.

Thank you to all!
Agnes
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SAVE THE DATE
Two General Meetings:

Election Night: 11/29/18
Charter sign up: 1/17/18

An Important Message from the 
DWLA Board: SOCIAL MEDIA

While we expect that our members are already 
cautious about the information they post on 
social media, and are aware of the potential risks 
and ramifications of inappropriate language or 
posts, we want to clarify and notify all members 
of the board’s decision on this subject:

Due to the rising misuse of social media, the 
board has passed a unanimous vote that any club 
member posting anything negative regarding the 
DWLA club and/or its members, on any type of 
social media, will result in the board meeting to 
determine if that person will be asked to leave 
the club.

Tipping On Our Charters
Agnes - roshanaee@cox.net 

Recently I’ve been asked by the newer 
members, about tipping.  There is no 
set guideline and the amount of tipping 
is a personal and individual preference 
as is the handling of a jackpot if you 
are fortunate to win it.  But just as an 
aid/guideline, I talked with Darlen Lee 
(who previously owned and operated 
a Sportfishing boat) and Sheri 
Hockmeyer-Shaw (who works and 
handles charters in the Dana Wharf 
Sportfishing office), I combined their 
input and this is what they gave as 

suggested guidelines: ¾ day charters $20.00, over night 
charters $35.00, this is a base amount and additional 
amounts should be based on the following: how helpful 
is/was the boat crew (assistance loading your tackle 
and equipment on the boat, setting up equipment and 
tackle, handling of your catch, etc.), the special attention 
given to the ladies on our charters, and that we are a 
fishing club sponsored by the Dana Wharf Landing.  
Remember, the crew depends upon tips as part of their 
livelihood.  But as I mentioned, tipping and sharing 
jackpot winnings, is a personal and individual choice.

Pinky’s Note: 
I would kinda like to add my 2 cents or 
Jackpot!  I won the first day jackpot on 
the tuna trip and was asked by the second 
day winner, who was on their first tuna 
trip what they should do.  My take of the 
situation is, I budgeted and came with the 
intention of tipping $100 which was a little 
under 20% of the cost of my trip, providing I 
received good service, which I did.  I didn’t 
go with the thought that I would walk away 
with the jackpot money so to me it’s un-
budgeted found money ... nothing out of my 
pocket except the $20 I put in to participate 
which I budgeted for. I asked the second 
day winner did you come with the intention of 
tipping, she said YES, do you need that jackpot 
money? She said NO.  Could you afford to 
leave it for the crew? She said, Yes.  So she 
left the jackpot too and a generous tip.  It 
all depends on what the winner can personally 
afford and they should not be judged by what 
they can or can’t afford.  When I owned my 
boat we had special hats that said “JACKPOT” 
on the side that our crew gave away only if 
they received the entire jackpot... I had to 
order 144 hats for the season.  Anglers love 
to brag!  Having that hat opened up so much 
camaraderie amongst the anglers... “Hey, how’d 
you get that hat? How big was your fish? It 
just sets a happy tone for the trip.
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Special Events - Charter Fun
Sandy - estep34@cox.net 

By popular demand the next banquet will be held at the 
El Adobe.  We have an exciting evening planned for all.

Ok, so I was thinking it might be nice to start up Bunko 
again, so if anyone is interested contact me. Also I’m 
working on dates for an end of the season BBQ, looking 
at the first weekend in October any input is welcome.

Thanks - Sandy

Membership 
Rolene - starfisherlady@gmail.com

Please make sure you have the correct phone number 
for  Laura Perguson (714) XXX-0525

Please make sure that Sue Villotti is correct with two t’s.

Please correct her name, nickname and phone number!
Maria “Mud” Stenner
Phone: 951-XXX-4939

Kathy Armenteros has a new email address:
kathy@fcp100.com

New Member:
Carole A. Gensel (see spreadsheet)

Everyone should add the new members and/or correct/
change info in their own handbooks - every time we 
send out the newsletters.

              If at first you don’t succeed,                                           
                Skydiving is not for you                         

Charter Information 
Susan - cardiosue@hotmail.com   

Anglerettes, come fishing before the charters are all 
full.

Charter:
 #11. 9 spots available    Champagne & Dessert
 #12. 3 spots available    2 day offshore Fury
 #13. SOLD OUT            Pig Out
 #14. 4 spots available    Halibut Drift

Contact me by text, email or call (562) 857-5981 

We will no longer send mass emails to the club members  
so if you want to sign up for a trip and are not on the 
wait list, please contact me.

Friendly Reminders:  As a courtesy, don’t keep rods in 
tackle box rod holders while fishing it makes it difficult 
for others to cast around them.  Take personal rail rod 
holders with you as you move so others can utilize the 
rail space.  Remember to put your rods in rod rack when 
you take a break or are not using them, they might fall 
over and get damaged.

Thank You.

  RAFFLE RAFFLE RAFFLE
We will also have some raffles on the 
remaining trips.   A fishing rod, rolling tackle 
box, and other items. Proceeds will go to the 
club.  If anyone wants to donate something, 
just get in touch with me.  Thank You - Susan
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Meet A Member
Pinky - dwlanews@icloud.com

In the summer between 6th and 7th grade, I nagged my 
uncle Ted to take me ocean fishing.  He would go out 
on a trip every few weeks with his fishing buddies.  I 
am sure the guys said “We’re taking who with us”?  It 
was an albacore trip out of old Davy’s Locker, Newport.  
Ted would hook an albacore and hand it off to me.  
Ever since that first trip, I’ve been hooked on fishing.  
My uncle and I fished locally together for the next 30 
years, everything from rockfish to tuna and everything 
in between.  Because of his failing health our last trips 
were 1/2-day boats for sand bass.  Our rolls were now 
reversed.  I drove, rigged the tackle and filleted the 
catch.  This was a beautiful time.

In 1980, I went on my first long range trip.  It was a 
10-day boat ride on the Q-105 to Alijos Rocks and the 
Ridge.  On this trip I caught by first big YFT, Broomtail 
Grouper, Yellowtail and Wahoo!  The tackle of the day 
was 4/0 and 6/0 Senator reels, 660 rods and a stand-up 
vest. 

For the next 20 years, I did a 10-day trip in the Winter, a 
16-18 day trip in the Spring, Albacore when they arrived 
in So. Cal. and rockcod when the weather was cold.

Today, I do a lot less fishing.  The albacore have been 
absent since 2006.  Long range trips now target big 
cow YFT (been there, done that) and not MY favorite, 
Wahoo!  It’s been fun being a member of the Dana 
Wharf Lady Anglers and the Inland Saltwater Anglers 
clubs.  They keep me on the water fishing.

One last item, neither of my adult children were 
interested in ocean fishing.  Life skipped a generation, 
my grandson, Dominick, is at this moment a member of 
the crew on the “Pacific Dawn”, the hottest BFT boat in 
the San Diego fleet.

Editor’s Note - Thank you so much for sharing, I would 
welcome other members stories on how they got the 
fishing bug!  Pinky

Rules & Point Slip Update 
Cyndi - cyndifritz@gmail.com  
Cindy -cleeches@sbcglobal.net

“A quick reminder to all ladies that we are currently using 
the point slip format from the back of the CURRENT 
DWLA Handbook!! (Revision date: 01/2017)  There 
were some errors/changes made from past slips on the 
points awarded to certain species, so we are following 
this format right now.  Also we do try to  review each slip 
for correctness, but using the right slip and TOTALLY 
filing it out, especially date and if it was a charter or not 
would be a great help. Also turning in your slips on time 
is a must!!!

Thanks so much, and Good luck to all’s/Tournament 
Rules section”

Pinky Tip:  The Point Slip is also available 
on our website, all you have to do is print 
it out on your printer or go to Kinkos and 
have it done.

Let us remind all members that the slips 
that are in the Captain’s Book are for 
emergency use only.  All Anglers should 
have a supply in their tackle boxes or 
bags.

DWLA Apparel
Bev - bgfhsbev@cox.net

If you have ordered shirts, please call or email me as the 
order has arrived.

If you would like any other embroidered items, t-shirts, 
etc. please let me know asap.

Bev
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Know Your Species
Pacific Bluefin Tuna 
(Thunnus orientalis)

The Pacific bluefin tuna 
is one of three bluefin
species found worldwide, 
including the Atlantic bluefin tuna (Thunnus thynnus) 
and the Southern bluefin tuna (Thunnus maccoyii). 
They exhibit high metabolic rates, unique endothermic 
traits, and extraordinary cardiac performance, making 
them extremely fast and powerful swimmers able to 
tolerate both temperate and tropical waters. 

Prized as a culinary commodity, Pacific bluefin is 
harvested by many nations and is considered one of the 
most valuable fish in the ocean. The SWFSC collaborates 
with many international scientific and management 
bodies to conduct research on the Pacific bluefin tuna 
stock, in efforts to manage the fishery and conserve the 
species.

Of the tunas, Pacific bluefin has the largest geographic 
range. It spawns in the Western Pacific between central 
Japan and the northern Philippines and in the Sea of 
Japan from April through August. While some bluefin 
spend their entire lives in the Western Pacific, some 
young fish migrate to the Eastern Pacific.

At about age one, a portion of the population migrate 
to the Eastern Pacific and start to arrive off the coast 
of Baja California, Mexico. They remain in the Eastern 
Pacific for a few years and then migrate back to the 
Western Pacific Ocean to spawn, a journey taking as 
little as fifty-five days. Larger adults are rarely found in 
U.S. waters, which stretches from 3-200 nautical miles 
offshore. 

Okay Ladies Let’s Go Get Em!

Read more here:
https://swfsc.noaa.gov/Pacificbluefintuna/

If at first you don’t succeed,
Skydiving is not for you

Treasurer Reminder 
Maryann Dillard - mdnational@yahoo.com   

This is a reminder of what it written in the DWLA 
handbook.  ALL CHARTERS MUST BE PAID FOR IN 
FULL TWO (2) WEEKS BEFORE THE DAY OF THE 
CHARTER.   NO MONEY WILL BE ACCEPTED 
ON THE BOATS UNLESS STATED BY THE 
TREASURER OR CHARTER CHAIR. ALSO, THE 
TREASURER WILL  NO LONGER ACCEPT CASH 
ONLY CHECKS.     I’d really appreciate all of members 
in DWLA to abide by working with the Treasurer on 
this.   Mail checks to:

Maryann Dillard 
845 N. Commerce St. 
Orange, CA. 92867

Money isn’t everything,
But it sure keeps the kids in touch.

Support Our Local Tackle Store & 
Manufacturers
Remember to mention your a DWLA Member and 
receive a discount (subject to their rules).

Hogan’s Bait & Tackle
34320 PCH, Ste G, Dana Point .............(949) 493-3528

Give them a Five Star Rating on YELP
https://www.yelp.com/biz/hogans-bait-and-tackle-dana-point

Longfin Tackle
2730 Chapman Ave. Orange CA 92869 
Phone  (714) 538-8010

SHIMANO - 
DIAWA -
IZORLINE -
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Letter from your Editor
Pinky - dwlanews@icloud.com

Just so you know I am going to refrain from listing 
members personal info. i.e. address & phone numbers 
from the newsletter.  I post the newsletter on our website 
so it is public information.

If you would like personal information, go to our 
website www.danawharfladyanglers.com, then 
HOME, +, Member’s Only.  You have to sign up and 
be approved to get to this part of our website.

Pinky

Sunshine, Rainbows & Raindrops 
Bev - bgfhsbev@cox.net

Well Let’s See?  I have Ordered all 
the T-Shirts and they should be 
here any day now :>)   

Cyndi Fritz’s Knee is a little better.  
I had Oral Surgery 5 implants & 3 
bone grafts - all at the same time!  
2 weeks before that, I had my right 
hip injected with a Cortisone 
Cocktail ~ Getting old really is NOT Fun !!!

Sue Sosa has had major knee problems and then she has 
developed a cyst on the opposite back side of her other 
knee! But she is a Great Team Player, not to forget our 
Super Charter Chairwoman!  She keeps on Fishing ! We 
Love U Sweet Sue !

We have not seen Paula Bachelor all year due to major 
illness’s in her husband’s family. They do not want any 

  
Hook’em 
Cook’em    
Please send recipes to
dwlanews@icloud.com

Do you still have green tomatoes left on the vines?  
Here’s a great recipe to preserve them.  This take 
sometime to make but oh man! what a treat!  I got the 
recipe from an old timer at the Nuui Cunni Indian 
Center by my house, http://www.nuuicunni.com

GEORGE’S GREEN TOMATOE PICKLES
Yields 8 pints

2 Gallons sliced Green Tomatoes (use firm tomatoes 
that have not started to turn pink)
1/2 Cup Salt
1 tbsp. Alum Powder
6 Cups Vinegar (5% Acidity)
2 Cups Water
8 Cups Sugar
2 Tbsp Mixed Pickling Spice (found in latin section of 
store)
1 tsp Cinnamon
2 Tbsp Celery Seed
1 Tsp All Spice
2 Tbsp Mustard Seed

Day 1 - Sprinkle Salt over tomatoes and allow to stand 
overnight

Day 2 - in the morning bring 4 quarts water to boil 
with Alum.  Drain and disgard liquid from tomatoes.  
Pour boiling Alum water over tomatoes and let 
stand 20 min.  Combine spices and tie loosely in a 
cheesecloth bag.  Combine vinegar, water, sugar and 
spices and bring to a boil.  Drain Alum water off 
tomatoes rinse tomatoes with cold water and drain.  
Then pour boiling vinegar solution over tomatoes and 
let stand overnight.

Day 3 - Drain vinegar solution from tomatoes into a 
pot, reheat solution to boiling, then pour solution back 
over tomatoes and let stand overnight. 
Day 4 - Wash and sterlize jars.  Bring pickles and 
solution to a boil.  Pack jars within 1/2 inch of the top 
and process in boiling water bath 5 minutes.

I brought some on 
the Tuna trip and 

Shirl B. loved them... 
she’s making a 

batch...maybe she’ll 
share :)
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cards or to have a BIG deal made over John’s father’s 
passing. (John requested this) He had Battled Cancer 
for a Couple of Years. John’s Mother is still not doing 
very good and has round the clock supervision. Hang 
in there Paula, our thoughts & prayers are being sent to 
you and your family by all of us Lady Anglers. Paula, we 
hope to see you again “Reel” soon!  

The first DWLA Baby in a long time has been born!  
Hurray!  Soraya Nakamura gave birth to a beautiful 
baby boy!

Kyle Tsunetoshi Nakamura
Born June 18, 2018 
8 lbs. 15 oz.
22 inches at 38 weeks

Soraya went for a check up because she had some 
bleeding and the nurse said she was having contractions 
and they had to take Kyle by emergency C section.  The 
nurse said he was the longest baby she’d ever seen!

Soraya feels truely blessed, the Chinese nurse said the 
number 8 is a lucky number and Kyle has a lot of ‘em!  
So if you see Soraya waiting to sign in on number 8 on 
the manifest... give her some room she deserves it!

On a sad note, Bev missed the tuna trip, 
her favorite trip due to back and leg pain 
... she finally went to the doctor but not 
much improvement.  Let’s surprise her and 
bombard her with get well cards!  She’ll 
probably be to laid out to see this.  Pinky

Classified Ads
FOR SALE - This Winter is a great time to clean out your 
tackle, if you bought it chance are someone else will want it 
too!

LOOKING FOR - Are you looking to up grade that old reel? 
replace a broken rod? treat yourself to something fishy?  Let 
me know and I’ll list it.

CUSTOM RODS & REPAIRS
Retired Marine living in Laguna Woods Village is crafting 
custom made fishing rods and doing rod/reel repairs.
Specializing in colorful marbling on rods and reels. I can do 
pick-up and delivery if needed. Best prices by far. Contact 
Chuck at 914-629-5989 or email him at cbpetman@
gmail.com. Chuck’s website is chuckscustomrods.com. 
Please mention you’re a Dana Wharf Lady Anglers.

FREE PRINTS
A great site to get free prints direct from your phone is 
www.freeprints.com  You just have to pay a small 
shipping fee.  They also make cool books and photo 
tiles.  Capture some memories of your next trip!

Captain of the Day Report 
Yo Ho Yo Ho a Pirate’s Life for me!      
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AWESOME SUMMER 
Photo Gallery 
Sorry the Photo Gallery is not in any order.  To download 
and see more photos visit our website at 
www.danawharfladyanglers.com or our facebook page.  

Have fun looking over the awesome Summer we have 
had!

If you have pictures you would like in the newsletter 
please send them to dwlanews@icloud.com

You can also post your pics on our facebook page.
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